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July 31, 1995

Docket Nos. 50-387
50-388

Mr. Robert G. Byram
Senior Vice President — Nuclear
Pennsylvania Power 5 Light Company
2 North Ninth Street
Allentown, Pennsylvania 18101

Dear Mr. Byram:

SUBJECT: SUSQUEHANNA COMBINED REPORT NOS. 94-12 AND 94-13

The enclosed report documents a safety inspection conducted by Mr. L. Prividy
from June 20-24, July 26-29, and September 14-15, 1994, at the Susquehanna
Steam Electric Station (SSES), Salem Township, Pennsylvania and at your
corporate office in Allentown, Pennsylvania. Our inspection was focused on
issues important to public health and safety. We specifically reviewed test
records, modifications, and safety and reportability evaluations in support of
the NRC Spent Fuel Pool (SFP) Task Action Plan developed to resolve the
concerns identified in a report filed on November 27, 1992, under 10 CFR Part
21. We discussed the preliminary findings with Mr. G. Jones and other members
of your staff on June 24, July 29, September 15, 1994, and, finally, on
July 28, 1995. The issuance of this report was delayed to ensure consistency
with the NRC staff's safety evaluation, which was recently issued on
June 19, 1995.

Overall, your responses to our inspector's requests for information were
thorough and timely. Your responses allowed us to clarify previous
information regarding preoperational and inser vice test results, as well as
reportability evaluations. Our inspector did identify two apparent violations
of regulatory requirements concerning the transmittal of inaccurate
information to the NRC and the inservice testing requirements regarding
manually-operated valves provided for SFP cooling and makeup. We considered
these issues as not significant since there were no safety consequences; the
valves were promptly and successfully cycled, and subsequently found to be in
good material condition. The valves are also in a low pressure/temperature
service condition, and have since been added to the Susquehanna Inservice
Testing Program. Although the transmittal of the inaccurate information was
c1early an administrative error due to an apparent lack of attention to
detail, we concluded that it was not indicative of a process problem and was,
therefore, an isolated occurrence. Your response to our concerns and your
resultant corrective actions were 'found to be prompt and thorough. Therefore,
in accordance with the provisions of 10 CFR 2, Appendix C, Section VII.B.(1)
of the NRC Enforcement Policy, these violations are not being cited.
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Mr. Robert G. Byram July 31, 1995

No response to this letter is required, and your cooperation with us in this
matter is appreciated.

Sincerely,

Eugene M. Kelly, Chief
Systems Section
Division of Reactor Safety

Enclosure: Combined Inspection Report Nos.
50-387/94-12 and 50-388/94-13
w/Attachment 1

cc w/encl:
H. G. Stanley, Vice President — Nuclear Operations
J. M. Kenny, Nuclear Licensing
G. T. Jones, Vice President - Nuclear Engineering
M. M. Urioste, Nuclear Services Manager, General Electric
C. D. Lopes, Manager - Nuclear Security
W. Burchill, Manager, Assessment Services
H. D. Woodeshick, Special Office of the President
R. Wehry, Nuclear Licensing
J. C. Tilton, III, Allegheny Electric Cooperative, Inc.
Nuclear Safety Information Center (NSIC)
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania



Mr. Robert G. Byram
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J. Miggins, DRS
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